Approved Minutes of the Meeting of June 6th, 2017      

Approved Minutes of the Board of Library Trustees – June 6th, 2017 – 7:35PM

Brookline, NH

Present:     Ed Cook             

 
Karen Jew

David Partridge (after 8:30)
                  Sara Rockwell  


Steve Russo            
Myra Emmons, Director 

PUBLIC SESSION:
Old Business:
Minutes: Ed motioned to accept the minutes of May 2nd, 2017; Sara seconded.  Voted unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report:  As the treasurer was absent, no report was given.
Director's Report:  (See attached report.) Circulation was higher again month than it was a year ago.
- Myra will start mailing the Welcome brochures to new town residents and have them available at town hall and other venues.
- Craig Plummer’s program on college financing was very well-received and he will repeat it in the fall.

- Myra installed a doorbell outside the main door for delivery persons who come before the library is open.  
- The Friends are supporting the Summer Reading Program with a $ 1,400 donation. They contribute about $ 3,000/year to support the library’s efforts.  Ed will go to the next Friends’ meeting to express the Board’s appreciation.
- Myra compared our Harassment Policy with the town’s and revised ours to more closely match it.  She will send a copy to Tad to review and after it has been checked (and possibly revised again), will send it to the Library Board members for their review. 

- Myra is working on revising the Employee Manual and will send it to the Board soon.
New Business:

Little Free Library:  Jack Fallon has completed his “Little Free Library” box.  Myra will ask local lumber companies and Home Depot for donations of wood so that the other two “Libraries” can be built.  Karen will talk to the Recreation Commission about the placement of the “Libraries.”  It was suggested one could be displayed in the July 4th parade.
July 4th Parade Float: Karen is coordinating a planning meeting next Monday (the 12th) and another one on the 15th or 21st.  

Library Survey: Myra will start distributing the Library Survey at the library and other locations and add it to the Library website.
September 9th Open House:  A Board planning meeting is scheduled for Tuesday August 29th at 7:30 to finalize plans, to include presentation to Louise Price and recognition of the Friends.
Space Planning: Karen would like to have a meeting in the fall with the staff and trustees on space planning and utilization.
NHLTA Conference: Karen will discuss the NHLTA Conference which she attended at the next Board meeting.

At 9:00PM, Karen motioned to adjourn the meeting; Ed seconded.  Voted unanimously.
The next regular meeting of the Board will be held on September 5th, 2017 at 7:30PM.
Submitted, 

Steve Russo
